NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY DECEMBER 10TH 2010 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL.

Present. D. Buchanan (chairman) A. Topliss,  J. Shorthouse, G. Plowman, S. Ellis, D. Smith
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk)  Councillors  M. Ford  P.C. Fearn and one parishioner.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
No matters were raised

PART 1 – NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION.
1/12 Apologies for absence were received from Cllr F. Hill, 
2/12  Variation in order of business  - no change was made.

3/12  Declarations of interest.  Cllr. Topliss declared an interest in the planning application for a neighbour.
4/12 Minutes of the previous meeting were circulated, read and approved as a true record by the chairman.
5/12 To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded

        No items were deemed necessary for discussion in Part 2
6/12  Outstanding matters:- Tree planting will commence when weather improves – trees cost approx £300.   The siting for the seat had now been confirmed and the cost of both items will be taken out of the funds raised at the recent bonfire.   The work to the overhanging boughs has also been delayed by the recent poor weather

P.C. Fearn reported that there had been a general reduction in crime figures within the district and that there had been no crimes in Newton Solney within the last 3 months.   The main priority of the police at the moment is speeding vehicles and illegal parking.
7/12  Clerks report.  – Nothing to report
8/12  Chairman’s report.  Nothing to report

9/12   Parish councillors report. – Cllr Ellis had attended a meeting of the Horticultural Society and suggested that more people should attend future meetings.    

Cllr Topliss had attended the Village Hall Meeting and reported that half of the Biffa grant had been received but the work had been held up by the weather.  The Village Hall may soon be affected by a food rating system.   Funds stand at £26,900 part of which will be used for the improvement of the tennis courts..   There is now a photocopier in the village hall with an honesty box of 5p per copy.  This was being used to print the newsletter.      Complaints had been received regarding an unclean floor within the main hall.    The floor will be mechanically cleaned in the New Year.   The “Shoot” is to be on 20th December 2010 – everyone welcome to attend.
Cllr  Plowman reported that the bonfire had raised ££972.54 from the collection and the sale of mulled wine/hot dogs   The fireworks had been purchased off a website and the show lasted about 50 minutes   It was suggested that a budget of £600 should be implemented for next years fireworks which should reduce the length of time involved.

10/12 Planning applications and decisions.   Application in respect of Cedar House.   Cllr. Topliss gave details of inaccuracies on the plans regarding a fence/wall and left the meeting.   Councillors had no objection to the plans. .  The recent application for planning permission for a greenhouse at Hill Farm Cottage had been approved by SDDC.

11/12  Fishing on common land..     A parishioner said that it was common land and anyone with an angling/rod license was allowed to fish there.  Anglers on the site could be approached and asked for sight of their angling license, failing which their car numbers should be taken and the details reported to the authorities.

Mr. Holdcroft (parishioner and local farmer) said that he owned the adjoining stretch of water and that he had not had problems in the past.   It was resolved that the parish council should look into a sign being erected “Fishing restricted to angling rod licence holders only”
12/12  Appointment of Trustee for  “Sunnyside Alms Houses”   A suggestion had been received for Mrs. Doherty.   It was decided to invite Mrs. Doherty to a separate meeting with the councillors.   Further nominations were still being sought.

13/12  Draft Budget 2011/2  This was still being considered but it was agreed that there should be no increase in the precept from the previous year.

14/12
Low Carbon Village Project. No further progress by SDDC. 

15/12   Filling of grit bins.  There are three grit bins in the village but only one required filling (The End) and it was agreed that this should be refilled.   It was also agreed to make a contribution towards grit for the road up the Bladon School -  £50 agreed to be given to the Bladon School road residents through their representative Mr. D. Acford.
16/12
Correspondence.      Request from Newton Solney Village Hall towards the cost of printing the newsletter.   Agreed that £44.77 should be contributed being half the cost.   Also agreed that the Parish Council would contribute up to £120 per annum from next year subject to invoice and that this figure would be reviewed next year.
Details of the Sports mobile for possible use next summer had been received.


Request by Derbys. CC to be aware of  the needs of vulnerable members of the village whilst the bad weather persists.

17/12   Finance.  Accounts.  Accounts for payment.

R. Parker (clerk)   £117 monthly fees
Newton Solney Village Hall - £44.77 newsletter charges.

There were no requests for S137 funding

18/12   Future agenda items.

To agree budget and precept for 2011/2012

Request for extra street lighting opposite Brickmakers Arms.

Low Carbon Village Project.

Sportsmobile – summer 2011

19/12  Date of next meeting – Friday 14th January 2011 at 7.45pm at Newton Solney Village Hall.
PART 2 – EXEMPT ITEMS – none

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.15pm 

